
 

 

 
MELIÁ HOTELS INTERNATIONAL, S.A., in compliance with the provisions of 
the Securities Market Act, informs the National Securities Market Commission 
(CNMW) of the following: 
 
 

RELEVANT FACT 
 
According to the provisions of the Fourth Rule (section 2.d) of Circular 1/2017 of 
26 April, of the National Securities Market Commission (hereinafter the “Circular 
1/2017”), on liquidity contracts, Meliá Hotels International S.A. (the “Company”) 
informs that, in the context of the Share Buy-Back Programme agreed by the 
Board of Directors and reported to the CNMW through Relevant Fact, has agreed 
to suspend the liquidity contract entered into between the Company and GVC 
Gaesco Valores, Sociedad de Valores, S.A. on 7 July 2017, reported to the 
CNMV through Relevant Fact No. 254423. 
 
According to the provisions of Circular 1/2017, the mentioned suspension results 
from the approval of the treasury shares Buy-Back Programme.  
 
At the close of 18th October, 2019 stock market session, the balances of the 
securities and cash accounts opened with said financial intermediary to carry out 
the transactions object of the liquidity contract amount to 318,000 shares of the 
Company and 416,255.73 €, respectively.  
 
In Palma (Mallorca) on 21st October, 2019 
Meliá Hotels International, S.A. 


